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In support of Primavera’s application to HUD for the rental assistance program TCDD will 
directly transfer the Property to Primavera. The transfer of the Property from TCDD directly 
to Primavera removes Pima County from the chain of title, relieves Pima County from any 
property management responsibilities, does not cause any interruptions to the application 
process for the rental reimbursement program currently being reviewed by HUD, and permits 
uninterrupted service to the current residents. Pima County will agree to extend the reversion 
of the quit claim deed for an additional 30-year period while at the same time the ownership 
of the Property will be transferred to Primavera by TCDD. Pima County retains the right to 
exercise an early reversion of the property back to County ownership if Primavera fails in 
any way to continue to provide low-income elderly housing at the property as stipulated in 
the original deed. The transfer of the Property by TCDD to Primavera will require the specific 
authorization of the Pima County Board of Supervisors and will occur on or about December 
1, 2024.  Such an agreement will come to Board of Supervisors for approval at your 
November 19, 2024 meeting.    
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c: Carmine DeBonis, Jr., Deputy County Administrator 
 Francisco García, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator & Chief Medical Officer 

Steve Holmes, Deputy County Administrator 
 Dan Sullivan, Director, Community & Workforce Development 
 Jeffrey Teplitsky, Director, Real Property Services 




